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Today, July 1, 2019, the Department of Education published a final rule in the Federal Register rescinding the Department’s (2014) gainful employment (GE) regulations. In the Electronic announcement, they provide guidance to institutions on what the rescission means and what institutions can do should they choose early implementation. An institution that early implements the rescission must document its early implementation internally. It does not have to publish its decision to do so; however, it must make such documentation available upon request by the Department. Schools that choose early implementation should create a written signed & dated record, then inform RGM, please see recommendation below. Institutions that do not early implement the rule are expected to comply with the 2014 rule until the rescission becomes effective on July 1, 2020.

Institutions that early implement the rescission of the GE rule will not be required to report GE data for the 2018-2019 award year to NSLDS, which will be due October 1, 2019. Additionally, those institutions that early implement will not be required to comply with the current requirements in 34 CFR 668.412 (d) and (e) that require institutions to include disclosure templates, or a link thereto, in their GE program promotional materials, and to directly distribute the disclosure templates to prospective students, which are required starting on July 1, 2019. Institutions that early implement will no longer be required to post the GE disclosure template and may remove the template and any other GE disclosures that are required under 34 CFR 668.412 from their web pages.

Every school that chooses early implementation can stop any work on unfinished GE Disclosures, remove GE Disclosures from their web sites, and will not have to participate in any future GE Reporting (including cleanup & appeals).  Finally, an institution that early implements will not be required to comply with the certification requirements for GE programs under 34 CFR 668.414. 

Please read the Electronic Announcement carefully. We have included the link to the Electronic Announcement below.
Please copy and paste link to your browser:

https://ifap.ed.gov/eannouncements/062819GEAnnounce122EarlyImplofRescissionGERule.html
Written signed and dated document should include: 

1. Institution’s name and OPE ID

2. Effective date (July 1, 2019) of electing to immediately implement the final rules dated July 1, 2019, related to the GE programs (attach the Electronic Announcement)

3. Mention that you immediately implement the GE final rule and document implementation with this written statement 

4. President/CEO signature and date 

5. The statement should reference the guidance put forth by ED in the June 28, 2019, Electronic Announcement, and the final rule published in the Federal Register on July 1, 2019, both of which allow an affected GE institution to early implement the rescission of subpart Q and subpart R as soon as July 1, 2019.
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